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The Permanent Mission of Brazil to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the General Secretariat and has the honor to forward, as an appendix, a statement issued on April 23, 2004, by the Group of Friends of the OAS Secretary General for Venezuela.


The Permanent Mission of Brazil would be very grateful if the General Secretariat kindly arranged to have the attached statement distributed to the missions and permanent observers to the Organization.


The Permanent Mission of Brazil avails itself of this opportunity to reiterate to the General Secretariat the assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., April 23, 2004

Statement from the Group of Friends 

of the OAS Secretary General for Venezuela


The Group of Friends of the OAS Secretary General for Venezuela, comprising Brazil, Chile, Mexico, Portugal, Spain, and the United States of America, took note of the announcement by the National Electoral Council of the results of the signature count for the recall referenda 
that may be held in Venezuela, based on Article 72 of its Constitution.  It also noted that May 27-31, 2004, had been established as the period for verification of contested signatures.

The Group of Friends considers this decision to be a pertinent step in the process to decide whether the referenda should be called.


The Group of Friends underscores the high responsibility of the National Electoral Council in heading up a process that enables the Venezuelan people to express their will freely and that effectively promotes national reconciliation.


The Group of Friends expresses its firm support for the excellent work of the OAS and the Carter Center and encourages their participation as observers.


The Group of Friends reiterates the need for the Government of Venezuela and the opposition to persevere in their frank and constructive dialogue in the search for a peaceful, democratic, constitutional, and electoral solution to the political situation in Venezuela.
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